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JFC Management response to CAQ's Assessment Report for the complaint
regarding the IFC Vizhinjam Port Project (#28991) in India

Thank you for sending to us the CAO Assessment Report dated July 2013 on the complaint by
local tourism workers/-businesses and other local residents regarding the Vizhinjam port project.

As currently drafted paragraph 2.1 could be interpreted to mean that the project is part of the
National Maritime Development Project (NMDP). We would like to clarify that the project is not
part of NMDP and is a State Government initiative.

We note the conclusions and recommendations and look forward to continue collaborating with
the CAO office during the compliance review.

cc: Mr. Rashad Kaldany, Vice President, Global Industries
Ms. Nena Stoiljkovie, Vice President, Business Advisory Services
Mr. William Bulmer, Director, Environment, Social and Governance
Mr. Serge Devieux, Director, South Asia
Ms. Isabel Chatterton, Manager, South Asia (PPP)



